Litton Parish Council Meeting 2nd January 2019


MINUTES OF LITTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

2nd JANUARY 2019; LITTON VILLAGE HALL

Councillors Present:

Sue Fry (Chair), Elizabeth Rugman, David Raynes, Stephen Moss (Vice Chair), Ian Hasell,    
Visitors: 

Mike Goulding Village Hall Committee
Mike Goulding 
Mike was invited to attend this meeting on behalf of the Village Hall Committee by the Parish Council, so that the PC could find out about any forthcoming projects and maintenance that the Village Hall needed in order to still function properly.
Mike Goulding, Treasurer of The Village Hall Committee opened by explaining briefly the VH accounts. The VHC always try to keep a buffer of £10k available in case of any emergency repairs which may be needed to the hall.  As presented at the VHC AGM the total funds available are £11300.00; funding comes from hall hire, table tennis club, 100 Club and half of monies raised from the pantomime (the other half going to Chewton Mendip Village Hall) and other fund raising activities.

Plans for the future include vital repairs to the hall’s flooring, which is showing considerable wear and tear, (a quote from 2011 put the cost at roughly £1275).  The current hot water boiler situated in the kitchen is now, due to updated building regulation, is due for an upgrade, this will need to be rectified.
Mike Goulding Confirmed that the last donation made to the VHC by LPC was for £1000.00 on 04.01.17 towards the redecoration cost that it incurred in May 2016 and that brought them up to date to 05.04.16

Mike Goulding also brought up the subject of the burial grant.  LPC donated to the Church the sum of £160 each year.  That amount has remained unchanged for a number of years now and would the PC consider increasing the amount?  The burial grant is used to help towards the upkeep of the churchyard.
Microphone system.  For use in the church and the annual village fete; would the PC consider funding one?
Sue Fry (Chair) thanked Mike Goulding for attending the meeting and providing all the information regarding the Village hall.  The Cllrs agreed that they would discuss all the matters raised during this meeting under the Finance section on the agenda.
19/01 Apologies:  
Neil Woodman, Jon Grafton
19/02 Minutes Last Meeting

The minutes from November 7th 2018 meeting were checked through and signed by the Chair, SF 


19/03 Matters Arising    

I. Steps leading to pub.  These steps have been used for generations as a means to access the pub from the centre of the village.  Although not shown as a footpath on County records it is shown as being so on old maps.  The path, which had some steps installed some years ago at the expense of the Parish Council are now in some need of repair.  Clerk to contact Dave Speed to give a quote for works that need to be done.
II. Parking.  With the success of the pub, which is good news, there is, however, parking issues in the village on busy evenings, holiday weekends.  The car park becomes full, so visitors to the pub have to seek parking in and around the village, causing problems for Parishioners.  There have also been cars parked on the grass verges.

III. WWl Solider.  To stay in its current location for the time being.
19/04 Declaration of Interest

None  

19/05 Planning           
Ford Cottage.  The planning application, which was discussed during November’s meeting has been withdrawn.
19/06 Finance
Precept 2019/20; to be agreed.  Up to date accounts provided by the Clerk for inspection by the Cllrs.  Considerations are donations towards the upkeep of the Village hall and review of the burial grant.  The LPC considers the Village Hall a great asset to the Village and are always more than keen to support it.  Having taken Mike Goulding’s presentation on board the PC were all agreed to raise a cheque at the meeting for the sum of £1500; which brings the annual donations of £500 up to date and pay annually thereafter..  Also discussed was the burial grant, which all Cllrs agreed should be increased to £175.00 per annum.  A cheque was also raised for this new amount during the meeting.  In order to make these 2 payment, the Clerk will arrange a transfer of funds letter to Nat West bank on Wells to be signed by two cheque signatories.  This will be to transfer £1000.00 from the reserve account into the current account.  All agreed.   Taking this expenditure into account and after inspecting the updated accounts provided by the Clerk, SM proposed an increase to the Precept of 5% making the new amount £4200.00; all Cllrs agreed.  Clerk to complete form and mail to MDC.         
19/07 Correspondence
I. Poppy Appeal.  Letter of thanks received from The Royal British Legion.
II. Community Transport Poster.  Pinned to notice board.

III. Community Transport funding letter.  As discussed previously when letters received, Litton currently has a good support network for any Parishioner in need of a lift, so at present LPC have decided not to send a donation.
19/08 Matters for discussion.     
I. Footpaths.  Hollowmarch.  Kissing gate in need of repair.

II. Roads.  Drains have been repaired on Shortwood Lane.

III. Road Resurface.  DR to contact highways regard road resurfacing.

IV. Ford, flipped up drain cover by Thatch cottage in Ford.

V. Road Salt.  Clerk to contact Highways regarding collection of road salt.  LPC will purchase 10 bags.

VI. Free Broadband.  Truspeed would provide free broadband to the village hall, but it is possible that VAT would still have to be paid.  This would need to be checked.  

VII. Loud Speaker System.  Ideal for the village fete.  Could be tied in with internet connection.

Meeting closed at 8.45 pm

Next meeting, Wednesday 6th March 2019 at Litton Village Hall.
LPC Action List
	DATE
	TO BE ACTIONED BY
	DESCRIPTION 
	ACTIONED

	 Jan/Feb
	 SF
	 Log/Diary traffic over bridge
	 On-going

	Jan’19
	Clerk
	Contact Dave Speed for quote
	Seen, quote requested.

	Jan ‘19
	
	Broadband to Village hall.
	NW to look into.

	Jan ‘19
	Clerk & DR
	Road salt & collection
	Done Collected & stored.
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